
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Preesall Fleetwood’s Charity School 
Spring Term 

 
Friday 26th March 2021 

 
Colossians 1:13-14: He rescued us from the control of darkness and transferred us into the kingdom of the 
Son he loves. He set us free through the Son and forgave our sins. 

Well we have reached the end of yet another very strange term but I think as the pandemic has gone along 
we have become more flexible and adaptable and nothing phases us! I really hope that next term we can 
start to move back towards a bit of normality and our pupils have an enjoyable summer. 

I am proud of how well the children adapted to being back in school after another long period of home 

learning. We have tried to ease them back in gently so we can move straight to focused learning and 

intervention after the Easter holidays. 

Spelling Challenge 

As not as many pupils achieved certificates in some classes as we were hoping. I believe the class teachers 

will still be encouraging pupils to learn their lists of words and we will have a retest later in the summer. 

Even if they were awarded a certificate, they could aim to beat their score.  

Well done to the 23 pupils who achieved a Gold certificate. 

We would be grateful if you could collect in any sponsor money raised and send it in to school after the 

holiday. The money raised will go to the classes. 

Hairy Worm Promotion 

Hairy Worm are a company based in Pilling who produce personalized gifts. https://hairyworm.com/ They 

have provided Easter Eggs to pupils in local schools as a promotion for their business. Hidden in some of 

the eggs are Golden tickets which are vouchers to spend with them. Good luck! Please let us know if you 

find one! 

Pebble Project 

On Monday 12th April we will be having a whole school Easter Reflection Day which will be a mix of RE and 

Art activities. As part of this we are going to ask the children to paint pebbles with messages of JOY which 

we will put around the local area for people to find. We would be grateful if your child could bring in a 

suitable pebble (ideally no more than 10cm in length and 6-8 cm wide and as light in colour as possible!) 
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Extra-Curricular Activities 

Please see the timetable detailing the extra-curricular activities we will be offering next half-term. To book 

your child on, you will need to contact the adult who is coordinating the club.  

Dance classes are also included on the plan –there is a £2 per class charge for these classes as we pay 

directly to the Laura Sandham School of Dance. 

After-School Club (The Woodland Den) 

After-School Club has been renamed The Woodland Den. Sessions will be running to 5:30 p.m. after the 

Easter holidays and 6:00 p.m. on request. The staff have put together an exciting programme of activities 

and themed nights which we have included below. 

Session costs: 

3:30-4:30 p.m. £4 

3:30-5:30 p.m. £6 

3:30-6:00 p.m. £7 

Pre-school pupils can have free after-school sessions. All sessions must be booked through Parent Pay. 

Lunch arrangements 

As always, Mrs Adams has posted the lunch form on ClassDojo – can you please complete this for every 

pupil in school by Saturday 10th April. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CPMKdhxDJK  

Easter Quiz 

There is a Fun Easter Quiz being sent home today. We are sending 2 copies home with each pupil – one for 

you and one for you to post through your neighbour’s door, send one to Grandparents etc! It’s fundraising 

for School Projects and a donation of £2 is requested with the grand prize draw being held on Friday 16th 

April.  

Choreography Competition 

Don’t forget about the competition which Miss Gemma is running over the Easter holidays… full details ion 

last week’s newsletter. 

Community Easter Trail 

A number of clues are popping up across Preesall and Knott End for our Community Easter Trail. Why not 

enjoy a walk around our local area and complete the trail? A sheet will be sent home today for completion, 

and then email Mrs Lewis with your answer. This is not limited to our school community, so please look out 

for the details on our Facebook page and share to your wall for others to enjoy this activity. All correct 

answers will go into a draw for a hamper of local goodies – announced on Friday 16th April. A great, free 

family activity for the residents of Preesall and Knott End. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CPMKdhxDJK


 

 

Pupil awards week ending Friday 26th March 2021 

Head Teacher’s Award in Pre School – Holly Davies  

 Ash Oak Willow Maple Elm 

Star of the 
week 

Harry- for putting in 100% 
across all subjects. 

Jacob - Trying hard with 
all his work. 
 

Harley  Jack Hunter for his amazing 
effort into our Spelling 
Challenge. 

Poppy 
For always working hard in 
all her lessons.  

Brave Paris for keeping going 
even though sometimes 
we find it tricky! 

Jordan - For persevering 
even when he found the 
work a challenge. 
 

Eliyse Katie S for her increased 
confidence in Maths. 

Lucy 
For persevering with her 
maths. 

Kind Tyler- helping others who 
struggle to participate in 
our daily routine. 

Eddie - For helping Miss 
Bramwell tidy up. 
 

Izzy G Mia for helping others with 
their learning. 

Chloe 
For being kind to others 
when they need help. 

Respectful Rory- listening to others 
when they are talking. 

Rona - For always using 
fantastic manners. 
 

 Amy for showing respect in 
class worships. 

Imogen 
For always being polite and 
having good manners 
around school.  

Dance Caleb – great smiling and 
listening 

Hallie – for fully applying 
herself to dance 

Millie – excellent listening 
and efforts 

Imogen – great smiling Freddie – for channeling his 
energy into his dancing 

Class dojo 
winner  

Caleb Seth Roberts 
 

 Ava. Poppy 

Well done 
award 

Emily- for absolutely 
amazing progress with 
her handwriting. 

 James – for excellent spelling 
effort 
Daniel – super effort in class 

Kieran for his amazing 
story writing. 

Reuben  
For his good behaviour in 
class. 

Head 
Teacher’s 

Award 

Farrah- for always trying 
her best and being a 
calm, ready to learn 
member of Ash Class. 

Edie - Fantastic effort 
since we returned. 
 

Holly – for great overall 
effort  

Macey for her positive 
attitude towards her 
learning. 

Gabby  
For working really hard in 
everything she has done this 
half term. 



 

 
 

After School club ~ The Woodland Den 

 

Please note the outdoor games is weather permitting and if needed we will improvise and play inside games with them. 

Plans for the After School Club sessions from now until we break up for the May Break. Please note numbers are limited to 15 due 
to the need for social distancing. 

 Monday 
 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
w/c 12/04/21 

 

Wii Games, 
Laptops & iPads 

Obstacle Course Ball Games Lego Mindfulness 
Colouring 

 
w/c 19/04/21 

 

Fruit Kebabs Indoor/Outdoor 
Games 

Scavenger Hunt Kids’ choice Bracelet Making 

 
w/c 26/04/21 

Wii Games & Board 
Games 

Parachute Games Outdoor Games Rounders Cheerio Threading 

 
w/c 03/05/21 

Bank Holiday 
(closed) 

Karaoke Kids’ choice Bikes and Play 
Equipment 

Hama Beads 

 
w/c 10/05/21 

Mug cakes Super Skills 
(Indoor / Outdoor 

Games) 

Eid celebration Kids’ choice Craft (Printing) 

 
w/c 17/05/21 

Biscuit Decorating Quiz Night Outdoor Games 
(Races) 

Picnic (Teddy Bear 
is optional!) 

PomPom Making 

 
w/c/ 24/05/21 

Onesies, Film & 
Snacks 

Disco 
 

 Kids’ choice Scavenger Hunt Closed  



 

 
 

Extra Curricular Clubs Summer Term 2021 

Please contact the corresponding member of staff to book places or for more details. If there are any problems, please contact the school office. 

 Ash Oak Willow Maple Elm 

 
 

Monday 
 

 

3:15pm – 4:15pm – Board 
Games Club and  

Video Editing Club  
 

Starts 19th April for 6 weeks 
– Miss Moore 

 
 

3:30pm – 4:30pm – Gardening Club (Year 2 – Year 5) 
Starts 12th April for 7 weeks – Mrs Crompton 

 
3:30pm – 4:30pm – Science 

Club 
Starts 12th April for 7 weeks 

– Mrs Pollard 

 
 

Tuesday 
 
 

    
3:30pm – 4:30pm – Football Club (Year 4 – Year 6) 

 
Starts 13th April for 7 weeks – Miss Brakewell 

 
 
 

Wednesday 
 
 
 

 
2pm – 2:30pm – Street 

Dance (£2 per class) 
 

Starts 14th April for 7 weeks 
– Miss Gemma 

2:35pm – 3:05pm – Street 
Dance (£2 per class) 

Starts 14th April for 7 weeks 
– Miss Gemma 

3:10pm – 3:40pm – Street 
Dance (£2 per class) 

Starts 14th April for 7 weeks 
– Miss Gemma 

  
3:45pm – 4:15pm – Street 

Dance (£2 per class) 
 

Starts 14th April for 7 weeks 
– Miss Gemma 

 3:15pm – 4:15pm – Year 2 – 
Year 3 Football Club 

Starts 14th April for 7 weeks 
– Miss Brakewell 

 

 
 

Thursday 
 
 

    
3:40pm – 4:10pm – Street 

Dance (£2 per class) 
 

Starts 14th April for 7 weeks 
– Miss Gemma 

 

 
 

Friday 
 
 

   
3pm – 4:15pm – Forest Club 
Starts 16th April for 3 weeks 

initially – Mrs Crompton 

 
 

9am – 9:30am – Trending Talents Club 
Starts 16th April for 6 weeks – Miss Gemma 



 

 

Preesall Fleetwood’s Charity School Community Easter Trail 

Name:____________________________________________________________ 

Email address:_____________________________________________________ 

Phone number:_____________________________________________________ 

Number Location Letter 
1 
 

St Oswald’s Church  

2 
 

  

3 
 

  

4 
 

  

5 
 

  

6 
 

  

7 
 

  

8 

 

  

9 
 

  

10 
 

  

11 
 

  

12 
 

  

Please unscramble the letters to create a 12 letter word that is linked to the Christian 

calendar of Easter.   

Answer: __________________________________________________________ 

Please complete this form and drop off at/post to: Preesall Fleetwood’s Charity School, Mill 

Street, Preesall, Poulton-le-Fylde, Lancashire, FY6 0NN  or alternatively email your answers 

to jlewis@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk along with your name, address and / or email so that we 

can contact you if you win. Winners will be announced on Friday 16th April. 

Good Luck! 

mailto:jlewis@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk

